    Meeting of the City of Bloomsdale     
                                                            November 13, 2018
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM with the following in attendance: Mayor Paul Monia, City Clerk Lynnette Randoll, Aldermen Monica Rozier, Chris Basler and John Schweigert. Alderman Brandon Shortt was absent. Also attending the meeting was Mark Evans with the Ste. Genevieve Herald, along with Daniel Drury, Kevin Wehner and Nick Rozier.
The Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.
The minutes from the previous meeting were read and approved with a motion from Chris Basler, seconded by John Schweigert.
Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to pay all current expenditures, seconded by John Schweigert. The Motion was approved.
Overdue water bills were reviewed.  Notices were sent Wednesday, 11/07/18.
Mayor Paul Monia started the meeting expressing his continued frustration that the City of St. Mary was given a Post Office and the City of Bloomsdale was denied again. He has observed that the re-opened Post Office in St. Mary is in a trailer and does not have any sort of loading dock which was a requirement the USPS stressed as an important issue, among other things.
Daniel Drury took the floor to discuss constructing a Disc Golf Course in the Bloomsdale Sunset Park. He has done extensive research and mapped out a possible 9-hole course, as well as an 18-hole course. An 18-hole course would involve more intense tree and brush removal and would probably not be a feasible option. He did say that there is a 9-hole course in Festus near the Sonic Restaurant that has two different pads at each hole which turns the 9-hole course into an 18-hole course. He stated that he has been involved in this sport for over 15 years and has witnessed the growth in popularity. There is a course in Ste. Genevieve that has been evolving for some time. Other surrounding cities sometimes have more than one course. He informed the Council that there is typically a distance of 250 to 400 feet between holes. He submitted a rough estimate of $6,400.00 for materials and $2,300.00 in labor. Alderman Chris Basler has extensive construction experience and with some cursory figuring came up with an estimated cost of $20,000.00 for the project. Daniel has found in his experience that signage and t-pads, which are typically 5’x10’x4”, are important. Having a few wooded holes would enhance the game. Hole placement is determined using common sense, so game play is safe. Participants provide their own equipment. He also answered the Council’s question as to the difference in popularity of 9-hole courses versus 18-hole courses that 9 holes are just as popular. He believes the Bloomsdale Park could provide many different interesting shots which would attract many players and increase Park utilization. The Council expressed their excitement and agree to consider moving ahead with the project after some more research. Hopefully local businesses will consider donating time and materials as sponsors. The Council was extremely impressed with Daniel’s presentation.
There has been no contact from TAG Development as to whether or not they wish to proceed with trying to form a TIF to develop the property on Highway 61. Alderman Monica Rozier stated that she felt the “TIF 101” Meeting held on October 18 was well attended. The Council agreed and Mayor Monia expressed his appreciation for Community involvement.

Mayor Monia reported that the sludge has been removed and land applied at the Treatment Plant and the City should be good through 2019. Conversations continue regarding Rotor #2. Street repairs and maintenance is complete, minus a small amount of crack filling which will happen when weather and scheduling permits.
Clerk’s notes: The City Park was closed for the season on Monday, October 29. Margaret Yates with SEMO Regional Planning forwarded information regarding the Delta Regional Authority Grant applied for by the City on behalf of TAG Development. They were awarded no money. The City of Jackson, West Plains, Potosi, Springfield and St. James were awarded various amounts. Clerk Randoll will contact Republic Services, Waste Management and Freedom Waste and invite them to the January City Council Meeting.

Upon further research, it was found that an Ordinance was not adopted to install the NO PARKING signs on Highway 61. MODOT can install the signs in order to allow State Law Enforcement the option of issuing citations. MODOT is reluctant to proceed with any action that will place a hardship on the Love’s Travel Stops facility on Enterprise Road and subsequently the truck drivers who need a place for important mandatory breaks. Everyone also agrees that the property owner at the end of Enterprise Road should have free access to his facility. Mayor Paul Monia, along with the full Board of Alderman hope that with full support from the City of Bloomsdale, NO PARKING signs can be installed on one side of Enterprise Road, allowing trucks to still park on one side.

Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:20 PM, seconded by John Schweigert.
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